
Saint Joseph Church 
Jubilee of Mercy 

Divine Mercy Icon 
 
In honor of the Jubilee Year of Mercy, 
beginning on December 8, 2015, the Office 
for Family Life has invited each parish to host 
the Icon of Divine Mercy that was created for 
the Diocese of Arlington in Krakow, Poland 
by the Polish artist, Anna Sekowska.  
 
This special image was blessed by Bishop 
Loverde on Divine Mercy Sunday, April 15, 
2007 at the Cathedral of St. Thomas More. 
 
In accord with Saint John Paul II’s desire to 
pray for peace in families, the icon will travel 
to each parish in the diocese with the pastor’s 
approval. It will remain there for one week, 
giving parishes a unique opportunity to pray 
in a special way for families.  Accompanying 
the icon, will be three smaller replicas of the 
icon.  These replicas will go to three families 
who agree to pray one rosary and one Divine 
Mercy chaplet each day that the icon remains 
in their possession. The rosary and chaplet 
prayers are to be offered for peace and the 
healing of families in the diocese of 
Arlington. 
 
The icon will travel throughout the Diocese 
of Arlington December 8, 2015 through 
November 20, 2016. 
 
Saint Joseph Parish will host and pray 
before the Divine Mercy Icon beginning 
Sunday, January 31, 2016 to Saturday, 
February 6, 2016. 
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Monday, January 25 
6:30 a.m.    +    The Souls in Purgatory 
8:00 a.m.    +        Mary Lynch by The Stapor Family 
Tuesday, January 26 
6:30 a.m.    +        Michael C. Logan by Adams-Green Funeral   
      Home 
8:00 a.m.    +    Linda Burton by The Manetto Family 
Wednesday, January 27 
6:30 a.m.    +        The Souls in Purgatory 
8:00 a.m.    -         The Sick 
Thursday, January 28 
6:30 a.m.    +    Steve & Ligaya Valentin by The Hobbs Family 
8:00 a.m.    +    Stanley F. Ziblut by Daughter Pat & Family  
Friday,  January 29 
6:30 a.m.   +       The Souls in Purgatory 
8:00 a.m.    +        Melody Paige Klinker by The Klinker Family 
Saturday, January 30 
8:00 a.m.   +      Franics “Pat” Kasprzak by SJS Grade 6 Green  
     Class 
5:00 p.m.   +      Eugene Burke, Jr. by The Burke Family 
Sunday, January 31 
7:00 a.m.     +     Helen Martinez by The Rueffert Family 
8:30 a.m.     +    Linda Burton by The Hennessey Family 
10:00 a.m    +    Fred Steinfelt by The Sasala Family 
11:30 a.m.   +   Donald J. Valente by Louise Gillen & Family 
1:00 p.m.    -   Living and Deceased Parishioners of St. Joseph  
      Parish 
3:30 p.m.    -   Spanish Mass 
5:00 p.m.    +    Kristin Cubbage by The SJS Middle School    
      Team 

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 

COMING SOON! 
 

Sarah Hart   When she was pregnant with her first 
daughter, one of Sarah Hart’s many creative collaborators 
brought her a set of juggling balls, and taught her how to use 
them. Between singing, songwriting, traveling, speaking and 
parenthood, Hart’s friend figured she’d benefit from the skill. 
 
Over years of balancing a family and multi-facted musical 

career, Hart’s become a 
seasoned and grateful 
juggler, balls in the air. 
 
As Hart navigates an 
increasingly busy time in 
her own journey, she’s 
taken as many pointers 
as she’s given. And her 
friends and collaborators 
continue to share 
important lessons, too: 
that juggling isn’t a skill 
so much as a process, 
and that doing it 
successfully means you 
have to keep moving. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Peace and good! 
 
As we reflect upon the first few weeks of the Jubilee of 
Mercy, we may be wondering what is ours to do during this 
holy year. Pope Francis shares the following insights in 
Misericordiae Vultus: 
 

We need constantly to contemplate the mystery of mercy. 
It is a wellspring of joy, serenity, and peace. Our salvation 
depends on it. 
 
Mercy: the word reveals the very mystery of the 
Most Holy Trinity.   
Mercy: the ultimate and supreme act by which God comes 
to meet us.   
Mercy: the fundamental law that dwells in the heart of 
every person who looks sincerely into the eyes of his 
brothers and sisters on the path of life.   
Mercy: the bridge that connects God and man, opening our 
hearts to the hope of being loved forever despite our 
sinfulness. 
 
We will entrust the life of the Church, all humanity, and 
the entire cosmos to the Lordship of Christ, asking him to 
pour out his mercy upon us like the morning dew, so that 
everyone may work together to build a brighter future. 
How much I desire that the year to come will be steeped in 
mercy, so that we can go out to every man and woman, 
bringing the goodness and tenderness of God! May the 
balm of mercy reach everyone, both believers and those 
far away, as a sign that the Kingdom of God is already 
present in our midst! 

 
As we reflect upon the lives of our patron saints, Saint Joseph 
and Saint Francis of Assisi, we are called to be proclaimers of 
the good news and live out the gifts of reconciliation, 
forgiveness, peace, love, and mercy. Let us pray for one 
another as we each discern what is ours to do as individuals 
and as a member of this faith community. 
 
In the peace of Francis of Assisi, 
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The Parish staff wishes to thank the following parish 
ministries:  
 
We thank our parishioners for your support of the Parish 
Facility Fund.  Your generosity allows the parish staff to 
provide good stewardship for the buildings and grounds. Many 
blessings! 
 
We thank our parishioners who supported the LINK and St. 
Lucy Food Drives, the Giving Tree, the Christians in 
Bethlehem, the Appalachian Mission, Catholic Charities, and 
other projects throughout 2015. Your support was one way we 
as a parish live out the “works of mercy.” Each of these 
organizations sent us a letter of gratitude for your generosity.  
 
Many blessings! 

Collection:    
The Weekend of  January 17,  2015: 
Offertory - $20,320 plus Faith Direct - $12,947 
 

Second Collection:  Parish Catholic Education Fund 
                                                          $5,591 plus Faith Direct - $3,180 
 

US Bishop’s Special Appeal for Flood Victims:  $4,321 
 

Thank you for your continued support & your kind generosity.  

Dear Parishioners: 
 

Peace and good! 
 

The past few months we have been involved in the reflection 
process on the parish mission statement. The initial meetings 
involved the Parish Advisory Council and Pastoral Team. 
After several meetings to discuss the mission statement and 
receiving comments and insights regarding the mission 
statement, I present the following mission and vision 
statement to you. 
 

Mission Statement 
 

Saint Joseph Parish preaches the Gospel through 
sacramental living and service to others in order to 
build God's Kingdom. 
 

Vision Statement 
 

Saint Joseph Parish is a joyful community, preaching 
the Good News to all, promoting the sacraments and 
social justice, and serving others through works of 
mercy in the spirit of Saint Francis of Assisi. 

 

I would invite you to reflect upon this final DRAFT of the 
parish mission and vision statement. Please forward to me 
(frtbourque@sjcherndon.org) any of your comments and 
insights by January 25, 2016.  
 

I thank you for your participation in the mission statement 
process. 
 
 

Blessed 2016! 
 

 

Calling for Parish Advisory Council 
(PAC) Nominations 

   Qualifications for Parish Advisory Council 
 

1.    The parishioner must be a baptized Catholic in full 
communion with the Roman Catholic Church 

 (Baptism, Eucharist, Confirmation, etc), registered 
 in the parish for at least three years; 
 

2.    Must be at least 21 years old.  
 

3.    Must be a participant in the ongoing life of the Parish, 
especially Sunday liturgy.  

 

4.    Must be able to attend a monthly meeting, usually on 
the second Tuesday of the month (September to May) 
from 7:30 pm to 9:00 pm for a two or three-year term. 

 

5.    Must be willing to participate in formation and training 
of new Pastoral Council Members.  

 

6.    Be able to listen and to respect the ideas of others.  
 

7.    Be able to serve in an advisory capacity and be 
committed to work in a spirit of prayer, dialogue, 
consensus-building, and planning.  

 

8.    Be willing to meet with parish ministries and 
parishioners to solicit ideas and input.  

Nomination forms are due Tuesday, January 26, 2016 and 
are to be submitted to Father Tom at the parish office 
or via USPS or e-mail at frtbourque@sjcherndon.org. 

 
 
 
 

Celebrate Catholic Schools Week With Us!  
Once a Saint, Always a Saint 

January 31 - February 6 
 

     At St. Joseph School we are fortunate to have a solid 
foundation from which we provide a high quality education in 
a Christ-centered environment, on a secure campus where our 
21st century learners feel loved as part of our school family. 

 
We welcome our prospective families to join us for Open 

House on Tuesday, February 2nd (9:30-11am) in the 
parish hall.  See first hand what makes our school special and 

hear from our students what makes their experience unique. 
Guided tours and light refreshments will be provided. 

Blessing of Throats in Memory of 
St. Blaise 
In memory of St. Blaise, we will have the 
Blessing of the Throats at all Masses the 
weekend of February 6-7th..  Eucharistic 
Ministers scheduled for the Masses will be 
asked to assist the priest with the blessings. 
Please call the parish office if you have any 
questions or concerns. 
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THE YOUTH MINISTRY CORNER  
“Revolving Our Lives Around Christ” 

High School Game Night -Board Games & Basketball 
(Sunday, Jan. 31st): All high school youth can join us 
next Sunday, Jan. 31st for an evening of either board 
games/cards or basketball in the gymnasium. The night 
begins at 6:00 p.m. and continues until 7:45 p.m. Light 
snacks and beverages will be provided. Feel free to bring 
your own board game. All those wanting to participate in 
basektball must wear non-marking sneakers. For more 
information about our ministry log onto 
www.sjcherndon.org under the faith fromation tab or by 
contact Mr. David Bristow at 703.880.4309/ 
d.bristow@sjcherndon.org    

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION (CCD) 

Music Ministry Update 
 

The Choir will be on hiatus from Jan. 31, 2016 
through February and most of March.  They will 
return to singing at the Sunday 10:00 am Mass on 
March 20, 2016.  The Handbell Choir will be on 
hiatus until Fall of 2016.  The Director of Music 
will be recuperating from spinal surgery during 
this time. 
   
The cantors and accompanists will continue to 
provide the music at all Masses except the 7:00 am 
Sunday mass.  We thank them for their steadfast 
support of the Music Ministry! 
Your patience and prayers are appreciated! 

Confirmation Retreat Day 
All 8th Grade (Confirmation Year Two) 
students who attend classes on Monday 
and Tuesday nights will be attending a 
retreat Saturday, January 30th from 9:00 
a.m. -2:00 p.m. in Parish Hall “A.”  Mr. David Bristow, our 
Director of Youth Ministry, will be hosting the retreat with the 
help of the Confirmation catechists (teachers). 

Ladies, please join us for the 2016 Women's Conference at 
St. Joseph in Herndon on March 12th.    The conference 
will begin at 9 a.m. with confessions from 7 a.m. to 8:45 
a.m.  Online registration available. No registrations at the 
door.  Please visit www.arlingtondiocese.org/women  for 
more details.   

Inviting all Men of the Diocese to the 2016 Men’s 
Conference on March 5 
All men of the Diocese are invited to the sixth annual diocesan 
Men’s Conference on March 5. This year’s conference is 
titled, “God the Father of Extravagant Mercy.”  
Registration began Jan. 1. Please note the new conference 
location: All Saints Catholic Church, Manassas. Go to 
www.arlingtondiocese.org/men for more details or to register. 

Blood Drive is Today, Sunday Jan 24th,  

 7:45-12:30.   Walk-ins accepted. Contact Paul Mich 
at SJCBloodDrive@aol.com.  Please support this Knights of 
Columbus sponsored event. 

 

2016 BISHOP’S LENTEN APPEAL BEGINS! 
 

This month many of us will receive a mailing from Bishop 
Loverde regarding the 2016 Bishop’s Lenten Appeal (BLA).  
The theme for the 2016 BLA is “Go forth as heralds of God’s 
mercy.” After reflecting upon the many blessings that God has 
given you, please prayerfully consider making a pledge of 
support to this important appeal that funds many programs and 
ministries that serve the people in our diocese.  Every pledge is 
an expression of God’s love and mercy! 

THANKS TO OUR             
    SPONSOR 
 OF THE WEEK 

Acknowledgement of Gifts 
Parishioner monetary contribution statements will be mailed 
this month. 
 
It is not necessary to call the office  for your statement unless 
it has not been received by January 31, 2016. 
 
Thank you for all your generous contributions to support the 
Parish and our many programs.  
 
Your Generosity will be remembered in the prayers of the 
Franciscan Friars here at St. Joseph Parish.  
May God Bless you. 

 

Lenten Confessions 
For the season of Lent and in preparation for 
the Sacrament of Confirmation, Monday’s 
and Tuesday’s 7th and 8th graders will be go-
ing to Confession during class times on Feb-
ruary 1st (Monday) and February 2nd 
(Tuesday). 

In Baptism we are reborn as children of God, made members of 
His Church, and heirs to the Kingdom of Heaven. With this in 
mind, we welcome this child of God who was baptized on 
January 17, 2015: 
Natalia Cecylia Fabich daughter of Jonathan & Joanna 
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Saint Joseph Catholic Church 
 

Parish Advisory Council 
 

Nomination Form 
 

Qualifications for Parish Advisory Council 
 
1.  The parishioner must be a baptized Catholic in full communion with the Roman Catholic Church (Baptism,   
  Eucharist, Confirmation, etc), registered in the parish for at least three years; 

2.  Must be at least 21 years old.  

3.  Must be a participant in the ongoing life of the Parish, especially Sunday liturgy.  

4.  Must be able to attend a monthly meeting, usually on the second Tuesday of the month (September to May)   
  from 7:30 pm to 9:00 pm for a two or three-year term. 

5.  Must be willing to participate in formation and training of new Pastoral Council Members.  

6. Be able to listen and to respect the ideas of others.  

7. Be able to serve in an advisory capacity and be committed to work in a spirit of prayer, dialogue, consensus-  
  building, and planning.  

8. Be willing to meet with parish ministries and parishioners to solicit ideas and input.  

 
Name of parishioner being nominated: 
 
 
___________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Address of Nominee: 
 
___________________________________________________________ 
 
  
___________________________________________________________ 
 
   
Phone: 
 
  
Day________________________  Cell___________________________  
 
 
e-mail Address: 
 
 __________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Nominated by: 
 
___________________________________________________________ 



Saint Joseph Catholic Church 
 

Parish Advisory Council 
 

Nomination Form (Cont’d…) 

 

 

What time, talents, and treasure would this parishioner bring to and share with the Parish Advisory Council (PAC) as a 
member of PAC? 
 

 

 

 

What ministries has this parishioner been involved in and continue to be involved in at the parish? 
 

 

 

 

What religious-oriented organizations is this parishioner involved in and has been involved in (Knights of Columbus, 
Catholic Daughters, CYO, etc.)? 
 

 

 

Why do you think this parishioner should be a member of the PAC? 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


